

# Richmond crew bids farewell to old campus



Current and past Richmond employees gathered for a fond farewell party at the leased facilities on Cedarbridge Way on Friday, June 5. Party-goers enjoyed a BBQ, door prizes and of course — a family photo. The move to permanent facilities was held June 18-20, with everyone still unpacking boxes at press time. The campus opens officially on August 21. (See stories on page 2 and 3)

# What's inside

June 25, 1992

New Board Appointments	2
Opening Day  Auto students return	2
	3
Richmond's Daycare	3
New Books	4
What's On at Kwantlen	4



# Collège Board greets four new members

"Each of our new members

brings valuable expertise to the

governance of this

comprehensive community

college serving B.C.'s fastest

growing region."

Andrew Milne, Chairman

Andrew Milne, Chairman, Kwantlen College Board of Governors, welcomed four new board members who attended an initial orientation meeting on Tuesday. June 16 at the Surrey campus.

The 10-member board now has six men. four women, and includes representatives of various cultures.

Beryl Kirk of Crescent Beach has an MBA in industrial relations and policy from McGill University, significant experience in labour relations and management, as well as experience as a librarian prior to taking her MBA.

"Her knowledge in the labour relations field will be valuable as the College prepares for the next round of collective bargaining," said Milne.

Amrit K. Dhaliwal of Delta has an MBA from UBC and a M.A. in English from Punjab University in India. She has a strong business and insurance background, and is fluent in English, Hindi and Punjabi.

"We are gratified that Ms. Dhaliwal will be serving with us, especially since the College communities in the south Fraser region are home to a rich variety of cultures,"

Milne commented. "Her business expertise and knowledge of other cultures will help Kwantlen build more effective partnerships with both industry and community."

Lida Wegleitner of Surrey has a B.Sc. in nursing from the University of Saskatchewan and was director of education services at Langley Memorial Hospital prior to her retirement in 1990.

"Ms. Wegleitner's expertise in the health field will serve the College well as we evaluate and develop programs in health sciences and human services," Milne commented. "Her involve-

> ment with and commitment to the Surrey Access for All Committee is invaluable as Kwantlen plans facilities and services that are available to persons with disabilities."

Christopher H. Humble of North Delta has a B.Comm. from the University of Toronto and substantial expertise in the human resource, training and industrial relations fields.

"As Kwantlen College continues to grow each year, recruitment and management of employees is a significant consideration in the governance of the institution." said Milne. "Mr. Humble will help to guide us in these matters."

Milne — who had his appointment with the board extended for one year — took

a few moments at the meeting to recognize the contributions of outgoing members Roger Bernatzki, Douglas Brawn and Margaret Montgomery.

Other continuing board members — including John Brooks, Georgiana Evans, Thomas Gillespie, Roy Jacques and George Preston — joined the chair in welcoming the new members and saluting the departing members.

Only nine weeks to so

The new Richmond campus has already opened for Richmond employees who made the big move June 18-20. While employees unpack and set-up classrooms and labs for September, workers continue to complete the facility.

The new campus officially opens on Friday, August 21 with a ceremony at 2 pm followed by campus tours from 3-5 pm. All College employees are invited.

An Open House on Saturday, August 22 will welcome the entire community to tour the new site and explore displays and activities profiling programs and services offered at the new campus.

Tour guides are still needed for both August 21 and 22. Guides will receive a briefing session and a souvenir t-shirt for their time and enthusiasm. Please contact Vi Ellingson at 2074 if you'd like to participate.

# Apprenticeship training welcomes return of Kwantlen students



Current auto mechanics students (from left) Rick Liew and Kandy Besse

Newton campus instructor Manfred Baur is feeling justifiably proud lately, as graduates of Kwantlen's automotive mechanics program return to the College to complete their automotive apprenticeship after four years of hard work. The 9-month program is the first step for students who continue their training to meet requirements for automotive service technician journeyman papers.

"We currently have 16 students completing their fourth and final study period before receiving full apprenticeships, and eight are Kwantlen grads who started out with the auto mechanics program. It's a testament to the quality of the program and the commitment of our students," said Baur.

The auto mechanics program features a 70/30 split of class time to shop work, and allows students to study at their own pace given past experience or training. Graduates go on to work in the field, and many pursue full apprenticeship certification under the auspices of the Ministry of Labour. Apprenticeship training requires six weeks of study per year while working in the industry.

Students now in the program are often acting on a lifelong aptitude for mechanics. "I've always had an interest in mechanics, but the men in my family didn't foster it. I took a long time coming to my decision to return to school," says Kandy Besse, a nurse who continues to be on-call while studying, and whose son took the program last year.

Rick Liew currently works in a dealership, and recognizing the value of certification, was encouraged by his employer to pursue formal training. Both students plan to continue their apprenticeship training.

Doug Richmond is the apprenticship instructor at Newton, and Ministry of Labour final testing and certification is done at the Newton campus.

### Daycare

Kwantlen College will be opening its first daycare at the Richmond Campus on September 1. The daycare will be closely associated with the Early Childhood Education program, acting as a lab school for students.

Spaces will be available for children aged 1 1/2 through 5 years. The daycare will operate from 7:45 a.m. - 6:00 p.m., Monday to Friday. The admission policy is based on five points, including:

- Full-time daycare needs will be given preference, however part-time full day care may be available if space can be matched with another family.
- First preference will be given to children of registered students and staff who require full-time daycare.
- Second preference will be given to children of registered students and staff who require full day part-time care, which can be matched with another family.
- Third preference will be given to children of community members who require full-time daycare.
- Fourth preference will be given to children of community members who require full day part-time care, which can be matched with another family.

Projected fees for the daycare are \$885/month for 18 months-3 years, \$540/month for 3 to 5 years, and \$45/day for part-time care. Subsidies for fees may be available for eligible families through the Ministry of Social Services. Kwantlen's Student Association may be making subsidies available for students with children—information on eligibility for these subsidies is available from the Richmond Daycare office at 599-2695.

Applications for admission to the daycare may be picked up at any College library beginning June 29. Applications will be accepted at the **Richmond Campus library only** beginning July 6, 9am. A \$100 non-refundable deposit will be required to hold confirmed spaces.

An information session for interested parents will be held on July 2 from 6-8pm at the daycare at the new Richmond Campus, 8771 Lansdowne Rd.

## New Books in Campus Libraries

Essentials of Upholstery and Trim for Vintage and Classic Cars, Lee J. Locke (ed.) (Newton) TL 154 L62

Teaching College: Collected Readings for the New Instructor, Rose Anne Neff & Maryellen Weimer (eds.) (Surrey/ Richmond/Newton) LB 2331 T423

Quebec Women: A History, Clio Collective (Surrey) HQ 1459 Q8 H5813

Alcoholism: From Recognition to Recovery, Arthur Herscovitch (Surrey/Richmond) HV 5035 H47

Who Cares? The Crisis in Canadian Nursing, Sarah Jane Growe (Surrey) WY 100 G76

Last Rain Forests: A World Conservation Atlas, Mark Collins (ed.) (Richmond/Surrey) REF QH 541.5 R27 L38

1987 Career/Technical and Vocational Graduate Outcomes Report, Graduate Follow-Up Working Group (Newton) REF LC 1047 C26 N553

Russia in the Age of Enlightenment, E. Donnert (Surrey) DK 127 D6613

Changing Channels: Issues and Realities in Television News, Jerry Jocobs (Richmond) PN 4749 J25

Using a Law Library Margaret A. Banks (Richmond) Ref. KE 250 B37 1991



Editor: Sarah Temple

June 25, 1992

Inside is the College's internal newsletter published bi-weekly on Thursdays by the Marketing and Public Relations Division.

Deadline for September 10 issue is Tuesday, September 1.

# What's On at Kwantlen

### General Information

Official Opening, New Richmond Campus: Friday, August 21 from 2-5 pm at the new site on Lansdowne Rd. and Garden City Way. All College employees are invited to attend.

New Richmond Campus Open House: Saturday, August 22 from 11-4 pm at the new campus. Activities to include tours, program and service displays and information. Open to all.

#### Dates & Deadlines

Registration (semester-based programs): August 26, 27, 28, 31, Sept. 1-4.

Classes start: Sept. 8.

Late registration (add/drop/ change period without instructorapproval): Sept. 8-14.

Late registration (add/drop/ change period with instructor approval): Sept. 15-18, 21.

Last day to officially withdraw: Oct. 30.

College closed: Canada Day July 1, B.C. Day August 3, Labor Day September 7.

### Recreation Services

September Awareness Days:

Surrey: Thursday, September 17.

**Newton:** Tuesday, September 22.

Richmond: Thursday, September 24.

Held in conjunction with the Student Association, Awareness Days will feature information booths from College services and community groups, activities, food and fun.

Watch for the fall schedule of events for another funfilled year of Recreation Services activities — available at registration.

### Classified

For Sale: 1984 blue Pontiac 6000 STE in excellent condition. 4-door automatic, with air conditioning, cruise control, digital dash, power locks and windows. \$4,900 or best offer. Call Virginia at 599-2031 for details.

For Sale: 3-bedroom home on quiet cul-de-sac with large pie shaped yard in desirable and beautiful area of North Delta (5 minutes from Surrey campus). 2200 square feet — call Rena at 2240 or 594-6011 for details.

For Sale: 1980 Volkswagon Rabbit. 173,000 km, silver, diesel, one-owner car in excellent condition. Call Mary at 2035 from 2:30-7:30 pm or at 581-6850.